

MCPB Board Meeting Minutes
March 4th, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 6:08pm on March 4th, 2013 with the following present:  Dave Blume, Steve Bruso, Doug Gillam, Bill Jones, Steve Platt, Roger Burns, Jerry Stocks, Brad Thede, Bill Graden, Keith Eichensehr, Brian Auer, Andy Ommen and Mark Landsly.  Also present was Business Manager Brian Thede and Friends of the Board Tom Nolin and Jason Wilson.

Meeting Minutes approval from last meeting  
Motion to approve by Steve Platt, Bill Graden.  Motion was approved by board vote.

Treasurer's Report
Account Balances:

Heartland Bank Checking 			$  No report
Petty Cash					$  No report
Total Current Assets:				$  No report

Major Expenditures/Key Activities:
Discussed potential fundraising, buyouts and other income generating options that should be considered by the finance committee.
· Revenue Stream and Reporting Items to include:
· Registrations
· Concessions
· Sponsorships
· Fund Raising

Manager's Report 
Brian Thede provided the following report:
· Concession Stand: Better controls for inventory management, cashiers, profit, accounts, and so forth.  Building new deals into the menu, refillable cups and popcorn as well as packaging and advanced purchases.  Need help from travel teams to enforce complex rules.  Keeping the schedule with active games, not cancellations, will help concessions as well.  
· Operations:  PONY National re-districting the North Zone, new Director for us, depending on what division we are in within the North Zone.
· Sponsorships: Brian would like more BOD engagement, so he distributed a list of current sponsors, as well as the agreement.  Team sponsors are not a priority for this season, we need sign sponsors.  New signs are lasting longer for our sponsors.  Working with Accelerated Sports Enhancement on a contract that Bill Graden is working on.  Intent is to have them become a sponsor as well as they would offer an initial consultation for our players.  They also want an exclusivity clause which needs more review.
· Within a month of opening our complex for travel games.  We need White Hats for the early parts of the season.  Probably an hour long shift during week nights, starting at 4:30.

Registration Update
Steve Bruso provided the following report:
· Mustang, Bronco and Pony division are essentially full.

Finance Committee Report
Dave Blume provided the following report:
· Finance commitee has been active on detailing out new financial tools and reporting structure for those people that have budget items.  More information will be provided at the next board meeting.
· Commitee working to find other revenue / cost cutting ideas in order to avoid fee increases, which is a last resort.

Facilities/Fields
Kelly Hott / Andy Ommen provided the following report:
· We have an electrical wiring issue, perhaps a bad circuit, in the concession stand.  
· Concession stand locks need to be re-worked.
· Go back to the key deadbolt for the Morton building.
· Brian Auer working on the bathroom re-modeling, mens room is nearly done.  Lowe's still working on helping us as well.
· Work days cancelled due to weather.

Equipment Report
Bill Jones provided the following report:
· Equipment in good shape, spent a little over $500 spent so far.
· Less travel equipment needed.
· Twins uniforms should be ready by March 15.

Umpire Report
Brian Thede provided the following report:
· Booked patched officials for 650 games.
· Clinic planned and ready to go.

Publicity/News Items
· Mark Landsly requests that relevant news items be emailed to him which will get posted on the website home page.

Divisional Reports:
Shetland Division 
Pinto Division
Mustang Division
Bronco Division
Pony Division
Colt / Palomino Division

Current Projects
· 2013 Scheduling – Brad Thede has created a baseline schedule for Pinto through Pony.  Bill Jones has team name master list. Brad will merge into a file, Mark Landsly will convert and upload to the web site.

· 2013 Team Building – Steve Bruso reported that the database file is locked for team building, program is ready to run.  Steve Platt will make adjustments after the program, then send the initial cut for division presidents for review.  Brian Thede will review for sponsor coordination.  Team database will need to be delivered to Bill Jones for uniforms by March 11.

Old Business
· Coaches clinic is set for April 13th.  Roger Burns is working with Brian Thede and Extra Innings to coordinate.

New Business
· None.

Motion to adjorn by Jerry Stocks, seconded Bill Graden.  Meeting was adjorned at 7:44.  Next meeting will be held on April 1st, at 6pm.  Location will be determined at a later date, depending on weather.



